ECONOMIC AND COMMUNITY SAFETY SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

1 MARCH 2004

ACTION SHEET ARISING FROM THE ABOVE COMMITTEE

Present: Councillors Slater, Broughton, Hincks, Howard, Jolley and King. 

In Attendance: Councillors Merry, Hudson and Lancaster.

Officers:  Russell Bernstein, Karen Lucas, Charles Green, Anne Williams, Tom McDonald, Steve Thompson and Stuart Kitchen.

	ITEM
	ACTION REQUIRED
	RESPONSIBLE 

MEMBER / OFFICER
	TIMESCALE

	1.

Apologies for Absence.
	Councillors Ullman, Owen and Miller.
	
	

	2.

Action sheet of the Meeting held on 2 February 2004
	Item 6b – Policing: Better Safer Communities Together.

The response on behalf of Members of this Scrutiny Committee has been forwarded. However, it appears that the Salford Crime Reduction Partnership may not have formally responded to the consultation paper. 

It was agreed to invite Councillor Lancaster to a future meeting to discuss this further.

Action sheet noted.
	Councillor Lancaster
	5 April 2004.

	3.

Revised Pledges:

Reducing Crime IN Salford and Creating Prosperity IN Salford.


	Copies of the revised headline targets for pledge 2 - Reducing Crime IN Salford and pledge 6 - Creating Prosperity IN Salford, were circulated.

Councillor Merry felt the revised pledges and headline targets will be beneficial for future reporting to Scrutiny.  

Councillor Lancaster informed Members that the pledges are presently in draft status as the Council is still in the process of consultation. The Audit Commission has overseen the revision of the pledges with each of our Directorates. The formal launch of the revised pledges will be organised shortly.

The following points were noted:

· The creations of 1000 new jobs need to be within reach for local people, offering good training as well as prospects.

· The headline targets provide one aspect, which feeds into each of the Directorates Service Plans.

Agreed:

Following the cancellation of the special meeting organised to discuss all the pledges with Members of the Council, it was agreed that Scrutiny Support would consult with Councillor Lancaster’s diary to organise another date to be held as a matter of urgency.


	Scrutiny Support.
	March/April 2004

	4a Best Value Review of Economic Development – Performance Improvement Plan.
	Stuart Kitchen provided Members with a copy of the presentation from today’s meeting, which highlights major achievements to date.

The following points were noted:

· With regards basic skills, Members asked the reason for the skills gap? Officers explained that the Lifelong Learning Partnership have been focusing on other priorities, however a strategy has now been developed.

· Salford Strategic Partnership have organised an away day to look at progress of the floor targets for employment, they are in the top quartile in terms of the work being undertaken and the proportion of Salford residents in employment.

· Discussions are ongoing with Job Centre Plus with regards the next step to extend the existing contract; this runs parallel to the PSA target.

Members felt the ‘Progress Against Best Value Improvement Plan’ did not contain as much information as they require. It was agreed that officers would review the format and content.
	Stuart Kitchen.
	Prior to presentation of the next quarter.

	4b. Best Value Review of Community Engagement.
	Following presentation at Februarys Scrutiny Committee the Performance Improvement Plan has been strengthened to incorporate a section outlining how the actions will be achieved and measured.

Members received a copy of a summary of the Best Value Review, which has been compiled for staff and Members. A further document will be produced free of jargon for Members of the public.

The Inspectors are due on the 15 March 2004 and are organising to go out and interview stakeholders i.e. spot checks of customer points and meetings with community committee etc.

Members highlighted the importance of engaging with black and ethnic minority groups, Anne Williams advised Members that this is reflected in the report and agreed that this is a huge challenge.

It was agreed to present a further report at the Scrutiny Committee on the 10 May 2004, which will include an outline of the Inspectors findings.
	Anne Williams
	10 May 2004.

	4c. Neighbourhood Management – Final report.
	Tom McDonald informed Members that the final report was presented to Cabinet on the 10 February 2003, whereupon the recommendations were agreed.

Will Members please note that appendix 1 of the report ‘Salford Governance Arrangements’ was withdrawn from the report, as the Leader of the Council requested further work to be completed.

The following points were noted:

· The implementation of the neighbourhood management model will be more responsive to local communities, making services more responsive.

· That the model does not undermine the role of the community communities

· The Police and the PCT support and welcome the proposals for neighbourhood management.

· Key people will be identified who will have responsibility for service areas creating a structure, which will respond better than we can at present. The neighbourhood team will become a vehicle to provide solutions.

· Accountability remains with the Directorate who provides the service; neighbourhood management will look at solving failure to deliver services.


	
	

	5. Forward Plan.
	Noted.
	
	

	6. Work Programme.
	Noted.
	
	


Date of Next Meeting: 5 April 2004 at 2.30pm (briefing for Members at 2.00pm).

	Chairman
	Tony Ullman
	0161 792 7413

	Assistant Director
	Russell Bernstein
	0161 793 3530

	Scrutiny Support Officer
	Karen Lucas
	0161 793 3318


Please note the Scrutiny Committee Meeting due to be held in May will be held on the 10th due to the bank holiday weekend.
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